The Network Newsletter – ebulletin 84, 25 July 2011     
Events

Events have been added to the Courses & Events pages on The Network website – see: http://www.seapn.org.uk/events/.
NB there is a RSS feed on this page, which means that you could be automatically alerted to new events, courses and conferences as they are added!

Funding & Opportunities

“The People’s Record”
http://www.mla.gov.uk/what/programmes/2012_programme/peoples_record
(Source: email from Isobel Siddons)

“MLA is pleased to announce its 2011/12 funding under The People's Record.  Funding will support museums, libraries and archives to run community projects that will explore at least one of the People's Records core themes and generate materials for The People's Record website

A total of £15,000 is available and we can offer individual grants of up to £1,000 each. All projects must take place between September 2011 and March 2012.

The deadline for applications is midnight on Wednesday 10th August 2011“.

Tackling social exclusion – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations
CILIP Libraries Change Lives Award 2011 
http://www.cilip.org.uk/about-us/medalsandawards/libraries-change-lives/Pages/finalists2011.aspx#kent 
Just in case you haven’t yet seen this, Kent Libraries and Archives has won the 2011 CILIP Libraries Change Lives Award with "Making a Difference", an innovative piece of work that welcomes adults with learning disabilities into libraries and works with them to develop services that meet their needs, and help them to lead more active lives in their communities.

The finalists were:

The NEALIS project (North East Accessible Library and Information Services)

Our Tyneside & The History Club (Newcastle City Libraries)

There was also great coverage in The Guardian: http://www.guardian.co.uk/society/2011/jul/13/library-cilip-award-learning-disabilities. 
Bedford African and Caribbean Forum: Commonwealth Connections Project, July 2011-July 2012 
http://www.bedfordafricanandcaribbeanforum.org.uk/Arts_Heritage.html 

(Source: EoE AS&R/MW Newsflash 4-8 July 2011) 

“This Heritage Lottery funded project is being run in partnership with Bedford Borough Libraries, The Cecil Higgins Art Gallery & Bedford Museum and the Bedford Caribbean Senior Citizens Association. The partnership will mean that Bedford Library staff will be able to help young people and volunteers to get started in genealogical research and trace their family tree. The staff of the Cecil Higgins Art Gallery & Bedford Museum will work with young people, to develop skills to enable them to interview Elders within the communities and document their work. The project starts on 16 July, and there will be activities throughout August 2011, (every Saturday 12.30 – 3.30pm) and thereafter on alternate Saturdays between 12.30 – 3.30pm. For more information about the project and details of how to get involved, please contact Br Mrs Pamela Bernard t: 01234 363925 m: 07531 303364 

e: p.bernard@bedfordafricancaribbeanforum.org.uk. “

Surrey Heritage: discovering, preserving, celebrating
http://www.surreycc.gov.uk/sccwebsite/sccwspublications.nsf/591f7dda55aad72a80256c670041a50d/924932ada1764779802578d40056dea4/$FILE/Surrey%20Heritage%20-%20Discovering%20Preserving%20Celebrating.pdf
(Source: email from Di Stiff, Surrey History Centre, to ARCHIVES-NRA@JISCMAIL.AC.UK)

Surrey Heritage’s excellent review of 2010, which “shows the exciting range of work that Surrey Heritage has carried out over the last 12 months, including dynamic projects which support health and well-being and children and young people, and encourage stronger communities.  Statistics can be found for our searchroom visitors, enquiries service, FOI & DP requests, new accessions to the library and archive, publicity and website. There are also features on our digitisation developments, HLF funded Ockenden refugee project, community engagement initiatives, and our mental health work.”
Tackling social exclusion – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

Differences in decline – relative child poverty in Scotland and England 1998-99 to 2008-09
http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Resource/Doc/353763/0119211.pdf
“Between 1998-99 and 2008-09 child poverty declined across the UK but fell more in Scotland than in England. This report summarises the results of an investigation into these differing trends and the extent to which this difference can be attributed to government policy.”
NB Fuller assessment to appear in The Network Newsletter.
Tackling social exclusion – Other Agencies

The new geographies of racism
http://www.irr.org.uk/pdf2/New_geographies_racism_Plymouth.pdf
This new research from the IRR “investigates how geographies of racism throughout the UK are changing in a wider climate of economic austerity, shifting patterns of migration and settlement and against the backdrop of new forms of racism exacerbated by national policies.”
“Mapped: Figures show one in four Greater Manchester children 'living in poverty'”
http://menmedia.co.uk/manchestereveningnews/news/s/1425980_mapped-figures-show-one-in-four-greater-manchester-children-living-in-poverty 

Article in the Manchester Evening News, 7 July, which reveals: “Shocking new statistics show that 150,000 kids live below the breadline in the region – representing 24 per cent of families.”
Love thy neighbour: what people of faith really think about homosexuality

http://www.stonewall.org.uk/documents/love_thy_neighbour.pdf
Important piece of research from Stonewall, which looks at views of people of faith: “The participants were drawn from communities in the north of England. All acknowledged that their faiths, at one point or another, are depicted as being homophobic and that many faiths hold views about lesbian and gay sexuality. They recognised that these positions and perceptions sometimes give the impression that all people of faith are intolerant of gay people. They all, however, acknowledged that this was not always the case but that a number of factors and influences shaped, challenged and influenced individual views about gay people.”

Shining the light: 10 keys to becoming a trans positive organisation
http://www.edf.org.uk/blog/wp-content/uploads/2011/06/Shining-the-light-low-res.pdf
Although aimed primarily at LGBT organisations (to ensure that they really are including the T), this toolkit has lots of important and useful practical advice for all organisations.

NB Fuller assessment to appear in The Network Newsletter.
“Record rise in number of homeless young people”
http://www.cypnow.co.uk/Social_Care/login/1074380/ and http://www.centrepoint.org.uk/about-us/news/2011/june/youth-homeless-increase-15 
“The number of homeless young people has risen by 15 per cent over the past year, according to latest government figures.”
“The number of homeless households headed by 16-24 year olds accepted as homeless by local authorities rose to 4,060 in January to March 2011, up from 3,540 in the same period last year. However, the statistics only take into account statutory homelessness, which refers to those households that local authorities have accepted as being in ‘priority need’. This means the actual increase could be far greater. Recent research estimated that 78,000-80,000 young people experience homelessness every year.
Priority need groups include young parents, those aged 16-17 or care leavers aged 18-20.
The total number of homeless households of any age rose 18 per cent compared to the previous year to 11,350, up from 9,590. 16-24 year olds accounted for 36 per cent of the total.”
Waste
http://www.thefutureyou.org.uk/images/stories/downloads/WasteFinalReport.pdf
New report from FutureYou (see: http://www.thefutureyou.org.uk/) which 
looks at the devastating effects of being NEET: “One in five (22%) … feel that life isn’t worth living and 69% believe their potential is being thrown away.”
Stonewall's 6th Annual Education for All Conference 2011: Raising the Bar
http://www.stonewall.org.uk/at_school/education_for_all/quick_links/education_events/5068.asp 
(Source: Stonewall Education E-Bulletin, July 2011)

The presentations from this Conference are now available at the above weblink. 
Disability issues – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 
Across the Board: implementation report
http://www.seapn.org.uk/content_files/files/boardmaker_implementation_report.doc
(Source: email from Jason Tutin, Leeds Library & Information Service)

Very useful and practical outline of how the CILIP Libraries Change Lives Award and Jodi Award-winning service, Leeds Library Service's "Across the Board", was implemented - all you need to know to set up your own version! (Thanks to Leeds for giving permission for this to be added to our website.)

Migration issues – News 
“Overseas artists boycott Britain in protest at visa clampdown”
http://www.guardian.co.uk/uk/2011/jul/10/visa-immigration-boycott-poet
You’ve probably seen coverage of this in the media, but just in case you haven’t …
Own Language Telephone Advice Service (OLTAS)
(Source: Refugee Council Newsletter, 20 July)

Just in case you haven’t seen this: “The Refugee Council is now running an Own Language Telephone Advice Service or OLTAS for short. OLTAS offers clients a FREE (even from mobiles) telephone advice service calls for confidential advice, information and support. This service is operated by our OISC accredited and qualified client advisors. OLTAS can help clients with information on: Asylum Support S95/98; Section 4 support; accommodation and support issues; ARC and Azure card queries; health, education, integration and Move On advice. Opening times: Monday – Friday 9am-5pm; Wednesday 9.30am-1pm; Saturday closed, Sunday closed. Call freephone 0 808 808 2255.”
Further info + a leaflet to download (NB 4Mb) from: http://www.refugeecouncil.org.uk/news/archive/news/2011/june/15062011_OLTAS. 
Migration issues – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 
The Speech Accent Archive
http://www.voanews.com/english/news/usa/people/Non-Native-English-Speakers-Inspire-Linguistics-Archive-125890369.html 

(Source: email from Peter Kurilecz to ARCHIVES-NRA@JISCMAIL.AC.UK) 

“Everyone speaks English a little differently, especially if it is not your first language. It was these unique nuances of non-native English speakers which inspired linguistics professor Steven Weinberger to create the Speech Accent Archive at George Mason University.”
Information about the Archive is at: http://accent.gmu.edu/.
Migration issues – Other Agencies 
“The new Mancunians”
http://www.tes.co.uk/article.aspx?storycode=6075504 

(Source: email from Bill Bolloten via refed, http://www.refugeeeducation.co.uk/) 

“Since Romania joined the EU in 2007, Cedar Mount High in Manchester’s Gorton suburb has seen an influx of Roma children. Socially and economically marginalised, many are attending school for the first time - but a targeted approach is raising aspirations.”
Broader issues – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 
LISNPN Archivists Forum
http://lisnpn.spruz.com/forums/?page=t&fid=C2BD5BE7-A3AB-4B06-9FE9-B1B720E8BB29 

(Source: email from Ned Potter)

The New Professionals Network (http://lisnpn.spruz.com/) has just added a Forum for Archivists – see above weblink (and join in!).

“Volunteering in Archives”
http://www.archives.org.uk/campaigns/volunteering.html 
(Source: email from Louise Ray to ARCHIVES-NRA@JISCMAIL.AC.UK) 
The Archives and Records Association [ARA] has just published a statement on volunteering. 
Broader issues – Other Agencies
Internships explained
http://www.volunteering.org.uk/VolunteeringEngland/Core/CrawlerResourceServer.aspx?resource=73b801d8-0b36-49c2-9ad5-3a176e40bfb8 
(Source: email from Louise Ray)

Useful information sheet from Volunteering England: “Some organisations have used the terms “intern” and “volunteer” interchangeably. To bring some clarity to this issue Volunteering England has worked with a range of voluntary organisations that run internship programmes to produce this information sheet.”
“Talking results: six tips for good impact reporting”
http://gi.philanthropycapital.org/howto/103/talking-results-six-tips-for-good-impact-reporting?dm_i=59B,HERT,KFN57,1F2KO,1 
(Source: email from New Philanthropy Capital, July 2011)
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